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Monday 16th March, 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Coronavirus Update 
 

As I am sure you are aware we are reviewing our plans daily in line with Government and Trust advice. As a school, 
we are continuing as far as possible to teach all classes as normal.  
 
Our main priority remains to keep our children and staff safe and therefore we have made the decision to cancel 
the following: 
 
Mid-Cornwall Schools Partnership have cancelled all their events until Easter including Monday Touch Rugby, 
Tuesday Dodgeball and Netball, and Wednesday Cross Country Presentations. 
 
All external club providers including Tuesday Street Dance, Wednesday Gymnastics, Thursday Healthy Schools, and 
Friday Boxing. All other clubs run by staff will be reviewed daily considering staff absence levels. 
 
Year 4 Nine Ashes Residential has been re-scheduled until the summer term. 
 
Year 5 Bikeability sessions cancelled until after Easter. 
 
Tuesday 17th March Year 6 Poltair Tours have been cancelled. 
 
24th March and 25th March - EYFS Parent Consultations and Y1 – 6 Report Drop Ins will be cancelled. Reports will 
still go home as planned. 
 
Thursday 19th March Football fixtures with Charlestown have been cancelled. 
 
Please follow the advice and guidance that has been provided by the Department for Education regarding self-
isolation: 

 staff and children should stay at home if they are unwell with a new, continuous cough or a high 
temperature to avoid spreading infection to others. Otherwise they should attend education or work as 
normal. 

 if staff or children become unwell on site with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature they should 
be sent home. 

If you are making the decision to self isolate your child, we will be in contact with you to arrange work for the 
duration of the self isolation period. 
  
We will continue to update you on a regular basis as we have any new information. 
  
Thank you for your continued understanding and cooperation. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Headteacher 


